
Returning to school in September 2020 

Are you ready? 

1. Have you read the letter about returning to school? This can be found on 

the school website in the online learning section under each year group 

or in the Coronavirus Information section of the website. 

2. Do you know the name of your child’s new teacher? This information 

can be found in the letter on the website. 

3. Do you know the name of your child’s new class? This information can 

be found in the letter on the website. 

4. Do you know which entrance to use when you drop your child off in the 

morning? This information can be found in the letter on the website. 

5. Remember to keep a safe distance from other parents and children. 

6. Send your child to school on time – between 8.35-8.45 a.m. 

7. Collect your child on time – 2.45 a.m. /11.20 - 11.30 in nursery. 

8. Your child must wash their hands when they arrive in school and after 

every activity. They will have to wash their hands for at least 20 seconds. 

They will also be using hand sanitisers frequently please talk to them 

about our expectations. 

9. If you choose to send your child to school with a mask this must be 

removed and placed in a plastic bag provided by the school for safe 

keeping. Please note, staff cannot be responsible for reminding your 

child to replace or remove their mask – Government guidance currently 

states that children under 11 are not required to wear a mask. 

10. We would like children to wear uniform whenever possible, this can be 

purchased online on www.brigade.uk.com/index.php . We would ask 

that you send your child to school in fresh clothes every day and we 

understand this means there may be some days when they need to wear 

their own clothes. 

11. Your child will need to bring a named water bottle to school everyday 

12.  Please remember to bring your book bag in to school every day and a    

pencil case (if you are in Key Stage 2) 

13.  Please empty school bags everyday checking for letters that have been 

sent by the school. 

14. Staff may need to wear PPE if your child needs first aid. Please make 

sure your child is aware of this. 

http://www.brigade.uk.com/index.php


15. If your child shows symptoms of Coronavirus while at school, you will be 

contacted and we will explain what you will need to do. 

16. It is vital that we have your up to date contact details. We are required 

by law to have a minimum of two telephone numbers for each child. We 

also expect parents to provide us with an up to date email account. We 

have struggled over this lockdown period to get information and 

vouchers to parents who have not updated their addresses. 

17. We will work with you if your child is distressed when they need to come 

in to school. Please understand if staff cannot hold them we may ask you 

to take them home again. If this happens, we will contact you the same 

day to look at how we can support you. 


